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Fourth Sunday of  
Ordinary Time Year C 

31 January 2016 

Thought for the Week 
Often in this space, we tend to focus on the stewardship messages found in the Gospel reading or        
perhaps the Second Readings, many of which are letters written by St. Paul. However, on this Fourth   
Sunday of Ordinary Time, there is a simple statement in the First Reading from Jeremiah that echoes its 
strong message to each of us: “Before I formed you in the womb I knew you.” (Jeremiah 1:5) 
As much as we may wish to ignore it, or perhaps just forget it, God knows us in ways we do not even 
know ourselves. Jeremiah understood that God had called him to be a prophet; he had no choice, and he 
fulfilled God’s wishes. Scripture speaks to us also nonetheless, as we are reminded in our reading from 
Jeremiah, the Lord does not just know who we are; He has plans for each of us. 
This, of course, is where “free will” comes in. Whether we seek to understand God’s plan for us and 
whether we choose to pursue it is totally up to us. To try to comprehend that vocation, that role, can be a 
humbling experience. It is not unrealistic for us to have thoughts of ourselves, which may not reach the 
level of God’s plans for us; nevertheless, our task as good stewards is to recognize our gifts and to         
respond to God’s call. 

From ‘The Catholic Steward.com’ 

St Joseph’s Church - Facebook -  Follow us on: www.facebook.com/phsRcChurchBasingstoke/ 
Take a look at the St Joseph’s Website - http://www.stjosephsbasingstoke.org.uk/   
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‘The Gift – a Life in the Spirit’ Course (starts Mon 15 February 2016 at St Joseph’s Church) 
This is an inspiring and practical series aimed at people of all ages to help them encounter the Holy Spirit 
and empower them to share their faith.  Presented by well known international speakers: David Payne; 
Michelle Moran; Charles Whitehead and Jenny Baker, the six weekly sessions cover:  The Father’s Love; 
The Joy of the Gospel; The Gift of the Spirit; Unwrapping God’s Gift; A Personal Pentecost; Living in the 
Spirit.   The teachings are relaxed, personal and informative, rooted in the Bible, the Catechism, Evangelii 
Gaudium and reflections on the Holy Spirit from Pope Francis. Beginning Mon 15th Feb, the course will 
run every week in Lent until Mon 21st March. Tea, coffee, bread and cheese will be available from 
7:30pm-8pm. The DVD will be shown from 8pm-8:30pm and then there will be the opportunity for gentle 
discussion in small groups from 8:30pm-9pm. 
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Parish Diary w/commencing 01 February 2016 
Mon:   8.00am Adoration/Morning Prayer & Mass - 9.15am 
    10:00am LIFE Coffee Morning in Foyer 
    10.30-12 noon Parish Office closed for staff meeting 
    7.00pm RCIA  Group in Foyer 
    7.30pm Cells Group - Presbytery 
Tue:    8.00am Adoration/Morning Prayer & Mass - 9.15am 
    12 noon—5pm Parish Office Closed weekly 
    1pm—5pm Foyer in use for ‘Holiday at Home’ club 
    7.00pm Full PPC meeting in Presbytery 
Wed:  9.15am Liturgy of the Word & Holy Communion 
    10.00am Toddler Group in Foyer 
    7.00pm Cecilia Sound Rehearsal in Church 
    7.30pm New ‘Bible Time Line’ Course in Foyer 
Thu:    9.15am Mass in Church 
    10.30am Mother’s Prayer Group in Church 
    7.00pm Vision for Parishes talk re Cells in Foyer 
Fri:    6.30am Early Mass in Church 
    10.00am Adoration/Morning Prayer after Mass  
    1.00pm Requiem in Church 
    7.30pm Confirmation Yr 1 Session 7 in Church/Foyer 
Sat:    10—12 noon FHC Children Sess 3 in Church & Foyer 
    5pm Confessions / 6.00pm Vigil Mass in Church 
Sun:     9am Mass & 11am Mass (FHC children join in 11am) 

St. Joseph’s Parish, Basingstoke - ‘Loving as Christ loves, serving as Christ serves’ 

171a St Michael’s Road, Basingstoke.  RG22 6TY 
Tel: 01256 323595, Fax: 01256 814569, New Email: stjbas@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 

www.facebook.com/JosephsRcChurchBasingstoke/ 
 

Parish Administrator     Mrs Nikki Pink (Mon - Thu  9:00am - 5:00pm) 
Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson  c/o Parish Office Tel: 323595 
St Anne’s Catholic Primary School    Head: Mrs Jakki Alexander Tel. 464165 
Bishop Challoner Secondary School   Head: Mr John Wright Tel. 462661 
Children’s Ministry Coordinator   c/o Parish Office  Tel: 323595 
North Hants Hospital Catholic Chaplaincy    Clergy Pager  Tel. 473202 s/board 

Liturgy of the Word 
 

Psalm:  70 
 

My lips will tell of your help. 

Year of Mercy - Prayer to Our Lady 
Mother of Christ! Hear thou thy people’s cry,  

Star of the deep, and portal of the sky! 
Mother of him who thee from nothing made,  

Sinking we strive, and call to thee for aid: 
Oh, by that joy which Gabriel brought to thee,  
Thou Virgin first and last, let us thy mercy see. 

(Alma Redemptoris Mater)  
We will be using this at our Sunday Masses in place 

of the ‘Hail Mary’ until the Feast of the  
Presentation on 02/02/16 

 

Youth News 
ONLY 4  YOUTH MASS:  our next Youth Mass is this 
Sunday 31st Jan 6pm St Joseph’s church. 
 

MENTOR’s EVENING: next session is on the 4th Feb 
7:30-9pm st Bede’s. 

Intercessory Prayer Group 
Our parish has set up an ongoing prayer group that 
will take prayer requests from everyone, prayers  can 
be submitted on paper and placed in the box under St 
Joseph's statue at the back of the Church OR in      
person to any member of the group OR on our secure 
Facebook page. There is also a link from St Joseph's 
website. Of course your prayer requests can be     
submitted anonymously.  If you wish to know more 
about the group or would like to join us, please speak 
to Deacon Patrick O'Connell or to Roswitha Reinhard 
Watson. 

PPP Goes Bowling! 
Fri 12 February 2016 6.15 to 7.15pm 

If you are in Years 5  or 6, then do come & join us 
if you can.  We will  be meeting at The Bowlplex, 
in the Leisure Centre,  at 6pm for 6.15pm      
bowling.  You will need to pre-book as we get 
lots of interest & places are limited.  There are 
consent forms in the Foyer here at St Joe’s or ask 
Nikki in the Parish office on 323595. (£4.50 p hd) 
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Cecilia Sound Youth Band  
Contact: Steve.lake@cengage.com 

 

Are you a budding musician/want to join in a 
‘just 4 youth’ band?  We practice (normally) on 
the 2nd Wednesday of each month at St Joe’s 
from 7pm. Contact  Steve for more info.   
Next:  03 Feb (due to Ash Wednesday on 10 Feb) 
Then Wed 08 March 2016.  



Parish Mass Timetable 
 Fourth Sunday of Ordinary Time - Year C (31 January 2016) 

 

Sat:  6.00pm  04 Sun of Ord C   Janet Traynor RIP (The Kennedy Family) 
Sun:  9.00 am  04 Sun of Ord C   Helen Whitty RIP (1st Anniversary) Mike Whitty & Family 
  11.00am  04 Sun of Ord C   Tony Morwood-Leyland RIP (Basingstoke Irish Society) 
 

Mon  9.15am  Feria     Peter McNulty RIP (Foundation Mass)   
Tue:  9.15am  Presentation of the Lord Sean Corrigan RIP (Pam Corrigan & Family) 
Wed: 9.15am  St Blaise     Liturgy of the Word & Holy Communion 
Thu:  9.15am  Feria     Neil Alty RIP/Austin Corrigan RIP (Pam Corrigan & Family) 
Fri:  6.30am  St Agatha    The New Evangelisation 
     9.15am   ~      B’day Ints of Mary Mullally & George Wilson RIP (Mullally) 
 

Fifth Sunday of Ordinary Time - Year C (07 February 2016)  
Sat:  6.00pm  05 Sun of Ord C   Tony Smallbone RIP (The Kerrin Family) 
Sun:  9.00 am  05 Sun of Ord C   Carmen & Nazzaren Zarb RIP (Helen Wells & Family) 
  11.00am  05 Sun of Ord C   For the People of the Parish 

Please pray for the sick & housebound: 
Donna Gregg, Julia & Eilish Barry, Caroline, Amit Kandoo, Tom Barfield, 
Nora Crane, Pamela, Brian J.P., John O’Rourke, Maura, Olive, Graham 
Whitehead,  Nic Roe, Paula McCarthy, Lucia Martini, Joe Clarke, Sally 
Bradley, Peter Vicary, Julie Brennan, Irene Manzano-Co, Angela Stacey, 
Kay Mears, Joe Robertson, Antoinette & Rollin Thomas, Patricia Kelly, 
Ivy Albrecht, Michael McCrohan, Cathy Mayes, Mae Hayes, Marise   
Parfitt, Joseph Riley,  Rebecca King, Helen Dinglu, Joanna Evans, Maria 
Collela, Elizabeth Bradley, Tim Salmon, Theresa Graham, Gary Smith, 
Sam Haydn, Charlie Taylor, Jude Easton, Mary Ryan, Yvonne Lia, Darren, 
Kitty Allman, Teresa Gilmore,  Jane Patterson, Rena Stewart,  Beatrice 
Blake,  Robbie Walker, Nena Lapena, Atang   Ordonio, Judy & Dean, 
Bobby Dunphy,  Dave Evans, Ann Callaghan,  Barry Allen, John Toner, 
Josie Rae, Jo Gittos, Mina Lock, Helen,  Christopher Browne & his friend, 
Mike & Maria Ruffell, Penny Stott, Louis, Cherrie Stewart, baby 
McAuley, Mary O’Driscoll, Philippa Nicholls, Margaret Angus, Joan, 
Mary Theresa Dunn, Ronnie Nurse,  Pete & Maggie  Finucane,          
Christopher Browne, Nina  Barlow, Mark   Oldham, Phyllis McMorrow, 
Jo Francis,  John Hughes,  Gillian Clancy, Sammy  Filkins, Bernard        
Parkinson, Colin Kirenga, Patrick Moonan, Anne Farmer,  Mercedes 
Cook, Theresa Langridge, Colin Dick, Margaret Nicholls, Walter Ernest, 
Joseph Block, baby Charlie Morrissey, Michael Thomas, Siobhan Farnan, 
Maria Bibo, Eileen Lavorgna, Rose Easton, Pauline Galloway & Debbie 
Wicks.   

If you or your sick  relative could benefit from a visit from the St Vincent 
de Paul Society (SVP), please contact the Parish Office or our Clergy on 
323595.   Please let us know if you would like us to pray for anyone... 

Other local church   
Sunday Mass times 

 
 

Sacred Heart, Hook 
   Sat 6pm,  
   Sun 10am.  
St Bede’s, Basingstoke 
    Sun 9am, 11am, 6.30pm 
St Michael’s, Tadley  
           Sat    6pm,  
           Sun:   9.15am 
St Oswald’s Burghf.  Sun 11.15am 

Confessions:  
Every Saturday at 
St. Joseph’s 5pm  
or by prior               
appointment with 
Fr Mark. 

 South Ham Churches 
Elderly Lunch Club 

Contact:  St Joe’s 323595  
 

 NEXT: At St Joseph’s Church 
Fri  12 Feb 2016 -  12 noon 

Tickets £4 &  need to pre-book 

St Mary’s Anglican Church, Overton  - Liturgy of the Word & Holy Communion 
Our Catholic Liturgy of the Word and Holy Communion at St Mary’s is a regular monthly service at 8.30am 
(on the 2nd Sunday of each month) .  Next service: Sunday 14 February 2016 

Children’s Liturgy 9am  Mass 
Please note Children’s Liturgy at our 9am Mass will resume again on a fortnightly basis.     The next session 
is today Sun 31 January 2016.  (The session after that is on 14 Feb). We are inviting children to go into the 
group on arrival at Church, rather that the beginning of Mass, so please sign your child on the Register and 
leave children with a catechist in the Foyer.  Thank you. 

 Please remember the Church is God’s House where people come to pray… 

Please respect His House: turn off mobiles, no food and/or drink, no noisy toys. Thanks! 



School Admissions  Mass Attendance Card 
 

For those applying for Catholic Primary School places 
when the forms are available on line from Hampshire 
County Council in Sept 2016, you will need to have a     
Record of Mass Attendance Card, which needs our 
Priest signature each time you attend Mass at the w/
end.  These cards are now available in the Foyer. 

Oakley Village Community  -    Next Mass - Fri 26 February 8pm   
at East Oakley Village Hall, Hill Rd.    All Very welcome. 

Weekly Collection:   23/24 January 2016 
 

      Loose:    £   571.65 
     Gift-Aided:   £   458.65 
     S/O & D/D   £   700.00 

       _________________________ 

               TOTAL:    £1730.30 
2nd Coll: Cath Education  £  464.02 

“Thank you all for your generosity.” 

'Curry & Quiz Night' - here at St. Joseph's  
 

On Sat. 20 Feb. 2016 - 7.30 - 10.30 pm. COST : £10.00 a 
head to include Curry Supper. Bring Your Own (BYO) 
drinks. Limit of 15 teams (space!) so early entry        
advised. Details in the church foyer too. We need  
numbers & contact details by Wed. 17 Feb. Teams of   

4-6 persons.  All profits towards our CAFOD lent appeal. Entry through the parish office or Mike Woolf.  

Are you celebrating a Significant Wedding Anniversary in 2016? 
 

The diocese’s eighth Significant Anniversaries Mass and Reception will take place at 11.00am on Saturday, 
9th July 2016 at St Bede’s, Basingstoke for those celebrating their 25th, 30th, 40th, 50th, 60th and 60+ 
wedding anniversaries in 2016. Attendance is by invitation only, so if you are celebrating one of the 
anniversaries listed above, or know anybody who you think might like to attend, please contact Nikki Pink  
in the Parish Office by ringing on 323595 or email her : stjbas@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 

Portsmouth Diocesan “Don Bosco” Boys Camp 2016 

This year Fr Mark will again be leading a camp for boys of secondary school age at St. Cassian’s, Kintbury, 
from Sun 7th to Sat 13th August. There will be plenty of sport, outings, competitions and fun and games 
to ensure that boys will have a fantastic few days. This will continue to take place within the context of 
the celebration of the Catholic Faith, including daily Mass and morning prayer. The cost of the camp 
is £190 (though full and part bursaries are available). To find out more or to reserve a place, please 
contact c/o Mr and Mrs Mulkerns, 23 Pardown, East Oakley, Basingstoke, Hampshire RG23 7DY  07802 
718367 or  dbcamps@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  

Taize Prayers around the Cross  
Every Wed in Lent at 8pm at St Joseph’s, starting 17 February -  All very welcome. 

Rest In Peace 
Please pray for the soul of Andrzej Cmielewski RIP, who died on 17th January.  His funeral will take place 
at Basingstoke Crematorium on Monday 01 February at 11am.  Please also pray for the soul of Margaret 
Nicholls RIP, who died on 20 January.  Her Requiem will be here on Fri 05 February at 1.00pm.  Your  
prayers are asked for Patricia Rance RIP, who died recently. Her funeral is at 12.30pm on Tue 02 
February at Basingstoke Crematorium.  Please also pray for Roy Turnbull RIP who died last week.  
His funeral will  be at 11am on Tue 16 February at Basingstoke Crematorium. 
 

Please keep their family and friends in your prayers also.  May they Rest In Peace. 

St Joseph’s Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) 
We would like to thank all those who volunteer their time and energy to our Parish Pastoral Council.  We 
welcome our new PPC Chair—Dave McKenna and the Vice Chair is Helen Cameron.  We would also like 
to thank Frances Hicks who has volunteered to act as Clerk. 

mailto:dbcamps@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk


Fairtrade 
The stall will be set up for this weekend, 30/31 Jan 2016 
Please support this valuable organisation & help ‘fair trade’   

Bishop Challoner PTA Quiz and Chips Night 
The PTA invites you to its annual quiz night on Friday 5 February in the School Hall (RG22 6SR), 7 pm for a 
prompt 7.30 pm start.  Teams of 4 -6 people, but if you can’t make up your own team, please register  
anyway and we’ll make up teams on the night – it’s a good way to meet new people!  £8.50 per head  
includes quiz entry and hot supper: pre-order ASAP but by 2 Feb your choice of fish/chicken/jumbo     
sausage/veg burger, all with chips.  BYO drinks and nibbles.  Entry forms available at 
www.bcs.hants.sch.uk, click on Parents, Challoner PTA, Forms and Event Info. 

Talk on Pope Francis & Mercy – Thursday 10th March, St. Joseph’s, Basingstoke, 8-9pm 
Dr Austen Ivereigh, papal biographer and Catholic Voices coordinator, is coming to our diocese to speak 
on ‘Mercy: the key to Pope Francis’s reform’. Using stories and anecdotes from Pope Francis’s past, Dr 
Ivereigh will show how he sees the recovery of mercy as God’s primary attribute as the most significant 
theological shift of his lifetime, and the primary means of speaking to contemporary western society. He 
will show how mercy is Pope Francis’s answer to the question posed by the 2012 Synod on the New   
Evangelization — how the Gospel can be re-presented to post-Christian cultures — and what this 
“missionary and pastoral conversion” entails for the Catholic Church at every level. Dr Ivereigh, who was 
in Rome throughout the recent Synod on the Family, will also give an intimate account of what really 
went on there — and what it means for the Church’s pastoral strategy for marriage and family.  Dr      
Ivereigh’s books include, The Great Reformer: Francis and the Making of a Radical Pope & How to Defend 
the Faith Without Raising Your Voice: Civil Responses to Catholic Hot Button Issues.  There will be a 45  
minute talk followed by 15 minute Q&A. There is no cost but there will be a collection to cover expenses. 

Pilgrimages to the Holy Land 
With St Margaret Mary's Parish, Park Gate. 

When: 14th-25th February 2016 
With Avon Stour Pastoral Area. 
When: 11th-20th October 2016 

Spaces available in  4th St Joseph’s 
Brownies pack from Jan 2016.     
Call Brown Owl on 358908 for info. 

Fr Mark’s ‘Big Challenge’ 2016 – Yorkshire 3 Peaks 
Would you like to join us for our annual challenge? Fancy walking 
around Yorkshire and trying to reach the 3 highest peaks in the      
county? All in under 12 hours? If you are free from Fri Jun 3rd (late 
afternoon / evening) through to Sun 5th Jun (late afternoon / evening) 
and want to find out more, please let Fr Mark know if you are             
interested  by ringing 323595 or email him on: 
mhogan@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk.  Deadline: 31 January 2016. 

First Holy Communion 2016 
The next Children’s Session is on 
Saturday 09 February 2016 from 

10am to 12 noon 
Next Parent’s Session: Tues 26 Jan  

Vision for Cells – Parish Cell System of Evangelisation 
Mauro Iannicelli, a seminarian from Westminster Diocese, will be coming to St. Joseph’s, Basingstoke on 
Thursday 4th Feb to give a presentation on Parish Cell Groups as a method of Evangelisation. We are   
hoping to launch a similar system of small groups here in the parish, probably after Easter, and you are 
welcome to come along and be enthused by this exciting presentation. Teas/coffees will be available 
from 7pm, with a short period of praise beginning at 7:30pm. Mauro will give two presentations. The first 
will be on the 3 most successful models of parish evangelisation in the world and what they have in   
common. The second will be more specifically on the Parish Cell System of Evangelisation and the      
Catholic context. There will be a time for questions and answers and we will end at 9:30pm. 

http://www.bcs.hants.sch.uk


Understanding Islam Course - 8th-11th February 2016 
 

This 4-day course is held at Campion Hall, the Jesuit community in Oxford, and aims to help Catholics   
understand how the worldviews of the Muslims they live & work with are shaped by their faith.             
Participants are encouraged to see the world through Muslim eyes, & are taken through a stimulating 
programme including sessions on Muhammad, Islamic beliefs, laws & prayer life. There are also              
opportunities to learn about Islamic perspectives on Christianity, developments in the   modern Islamic 
world, & Islam in Britain. The course is a safe space for Catholics to discuss their attitudes & judgements, 
& to consider how to respond to the call of their bishops & their Pope to dialogue with Islam. A maximum 
of 11  participants ensures that there is plenty of opportunity for discussion. The course is presented by 
Dr Damian Howard SJ, currently a lecturer at Heythrop College with a special academic interest in the 
Christian theological response to Islam. It is supported by the Catholic Bishops’ Conference of England 
and Wales. For more details visit the Diocesan website: www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 

Mothers’ Prayers Group 
Mothers’ & grandmothers are invited to join a new mothers’ prayer group here at St Joseph's every  
Thursday (started on 5th November) between 10:30am - 11:30am.   It's a beautiful time to spend in   
prayer where we bring our children before Christ and ask for their protection, we also pray for all         
children known to us who are in need of prayers.  We will meet in the church foyer.   Look forward to  
seeing you.  For more info, call or email Amanda Shorten on 07939 542878 or email her at :                 
amanda_shorten@hotmail.com  or email Katherine Bushell:  katharine.bushell@talktalk.net   

Support for Carers 
A group in the Pastoral Care Services team is compiling a list of resources available to support carers 
within the area of the Diocese. If you know of 'Carer Support' in your area, please contact the team with 
the following details: the location, days/times of events, contact information, the kind of support that is 
given and any experience you may have of the service. The team contact is Fr Peter Hollins 
pcs@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk.  

Called and Gifted invites you to join the team... 
Called and Gifted is currently recruiting new team members both to present the Called and Gifted     
weekend in parishes, and to carry out one-to-one gifts conversations with participants. Full training is 
provided by Catherine of Siena Institute. A few spaces remain! This is a vibrant team to be a part of, and 
you will be enriched with rewarding work. Contact cgconversation@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk for more 
information.  

Caritas: Help Needed 
Caritas Diocese of Portsmouth has a new website: www.caritasdioceseofportsmouth.org.uk. The team is 
looking for a volunteer who would be prepared to update it monthly: all the material to be added will be 
supplied fully edited. If you could help, please contact the team via the website. 
The team is also looking for speakers of the following languages to help with a small amount of          
translation work (about a dozen organisation names and addresses): Albanian, Mandarin, Vietnamese, 
Polish, Lithuanian, Romanian. If you think you could help, please contact the team via the website.  

Singers Needed! Join the Choir for this year's Chrism Mass 
 

This year's Chrism Mass will take place at the Cathedral on Tuesday 22nd March at 11am, and more     
volunteers singers are needed. No previous experience is necessary. The rehearsal is at St Bede's Church, 
 

Popley Way, Basingstoke RG24 9DX on Sat 5 March at 12 midday. 
 

If you would like to take part, please send your name, parish and voice details (soprano / alto / tenor / 
bass / tune singer) to colding@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk by the end of February. Thank you.  

mailto:amanda_shorten@hotmail.com
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Birthdays w/c  : 31 January 2016 
Children:  Giovanna Labagnara; Alliyah Hawkins; Tobyas Moore; Amelia Bakova-Vilcek; Amelia 
Vilcek; Joseph Kodakallil; Daniel Cullen; Anastasia Clarke; Juana Ann Jose; Kurtis Muzvuru; Millie 
Robson; Ines Wrobel; Lauren Ayland; Ellie Adams; Olek Imiolozyk Polewaczyk  
 

RIP:  Michael Blake 31/01/2014;  Helen Whitty 31/01/2015;  Evelyn Marnoch 01/02/2014;  Fay 
Poole 03/02/2013;  Marie Mootoo 04/02/2012;  Antony Bannister 04/02/2010;  Patrick William 
Murphy 05/02/2009;  Guiseppe Celano 06/02/2011  
We would like to mark birthdays for children & young people & “special  birthdays” for all our parish family.  
We wish to mark important  anniversaries. If you notice any errors/omissions,  please tell us.  

IMPORTANT NOTE:  Our Newsletters are uploaded to our Parish Website weekly - you may not wish     
everyone to know it is your child’s birthday, although the date & year is not shown.  If this is the case, 
please let us know . We will  remove your child’s name from this database report for future publications. 

A prayer for peace by Pope St John Paul II that can be used to pray for an end to the war in Syria and 
for peace for the Syrian refugees fleeing violence.  

 

Hear my voice, for it is the voice of the victims of all wars and violence among individuals and nations. 
Hear my voice, for it is the voice of all children who suffer and will suffer  

when people put their faith in weapons and war. 
Hear my voice when I beg You to install into the hearts of all human beings the wisdom of peace,  

the strength of justice, and the joy of fellowship. 
Hear my voice, for I speak for the multitudes in every country and in every period of history  

who do not want war and are ready to walk the road of peace. 
Hear my voice and grant insight and strength so that we may always respond to hatred with love,  

to injustice with total dedication to justice, to need with the sharing of self, to war with peace. 
O God, hear my voice and grant unto the world Your everlasting peace.  Amen. 

Launch of our Lourdes Young Helpers fund… 
We will be launching the start of our fund-raising appeal for young helpers from our parish (aged 17+) 
who are volunteering their time & help to assist pilgrims on the Portsmouth Diocesan Annual  Pilgrimage 
to Lourdes (last week of August).  This year, we are extending the appeal to include 16 year olds who can 
attend the pilgrimage to shadow the young helpers and follow a spirituality course out there.  Frank    
Connolly is again kindly volunteering to be shaved in return for a donation after the 11am Mass on Sun 
07 February - Sponsorship forms are now in the Foyer.  We will be trying to raise funds in other ways too 
- watch this space for details or speak with Frances Hicks.  Thanks. 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Next Course :  Tues  08 & 15 March 2016 at 7.30pm  

(Blue Registration Forms available in Foyer) 
We welcome Jacopo & Rosa bringing Ryan Cambi to Baptism on Sun 31 Jan at our 11am Mass. 

Churches Together in South Ham Lent Groups  
Laudato Si: In our Lent Group this year, we explore our relationship with creation, and how, as Christians, 
we might respond to environmental issues. Four sessions, based on CAFOD’s resources for Pope Francis’ 
encyclical, Laudato Si: Dates & Venue to be confirmed shortly - 7.30pm - 9pm, with tea/coffee from 7pm. 

Bible Timeline - An engaging journey through the Bible - Wednesdays at 7pm 
This course will help you uncover the story woven throughout Scripture, so that you can get the ‘big      
picture’ of the Bible and understand what it is all about.  A 24 week course here at St Joseph’s Course 
from 7.30pm to 9pm.  Refreshments will also be served. All welcome. 

Knights of St Columba - this month’s “Lucky Me” £25 winner:  Joan O’Brien of Basingstoke 


